Willow Dene School

Swingate Lane, Plumstead, London, SE18 2JD

Tel: 020 8854 9841

Email: wdcontact@willowdene.compassps.uk Website: www.willowdene.compassps.uk

Head Teacher:

Rachel Harrison

Deputy Head Teachers:

Claire Barnes, Claire Bayfield, Emma Bennett and

Katie Dooley



12th September 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

You will have heard in the news that Queen Elizabeth's funeral is set to take place on Monday 19th September 2022 and has been confirmed as a bank holiday. Therefore, Willow Dene School at Swingate Lane and Oakmere Road will be closed to staff and pupils. School will resume on Tuesday 20th September 2022.

Yours sincerely

Rachel Harrison

Headteacher



company number: 10360957